
 

SENIOR TRANSPORTATION COALITION 

   Thursday, October 6, 2016     

1:30 pm - 3:00pm 

Pathways Hospice, Long’s Peak Room 

305 Carpenter Rd. Fort Collins, CO 

AGENDA 

 

STC Chair Updates                

1. Welcome and introductions                       

2. Review of Meeting Notes (August) 

3. Presentation 

 Larimer County Senior Transportation Needs Report (Fehr & Peers) 

                               

4. Chair Update 

 Larimer County Senior Transportation 

 Senior Travel Training  Program   

    

5. Discussion Items:                                                                         

 PFAC Symposium presentation 
      

6. Member Updates 

 

7. Next STC meeting – December 1, 2016             

                       

8. Adjourn 

                                                                                                                                                               



SENIOR TRANSPORTATION COALITION 

AUGUST 4, 2016  

1:30 P.M. 

PATHWAYS HOSPICE - 305 CARPENTER ROAD- LONGS PEAK ROOM 

 

MEETING NOTES 

ATTENDEES: 

Gary Thomas, Chair  Ruth Fletcher-Carter Katy Mason 

Jill Couch Martin Carcasson Diane Smith 

Brian Wells Alex Gordon  

 

STC Chair Updates 

MEETING 
NOTES 

Meeting notes approved as written. 

UPDATES 

Senior Travel Training Program – Traveling Training continues to go 

well. Berthoud will have a Travel Training in September. Fort Collins 

Senior Center has had successful Travel Trainings. Members discussed 

the importance of travel training before seniors need to give up car. 

LC Senior Transportation – The RFP for the Larimer County Senior 

Transportation Needs Report was sent out, and there is a meeting to 

review RFPs.  

Discussion Items 

PFAC 
SYMPOSIUM 

The Larimer County PFAC will hold a symposium on September 22 at 

the Fort Collins Senior Center. STC Members discussed what the STC 

has accomplished to write a 150-word description. Martin will provide 

pictures. Members discussed who should present, as it should be 

someone involved in STC but not on the PFAC. Katy provided a list of 

accomplishments, on-going projects, and proposed projects. Potential 

future projects were discussed, including a Bustang travel training, 

night service to cultural events, data collection of travel training users. 

Alex will provide a summary of these accomplishments for edits and 

STC member approval. 

LARIMER 
COUNTY 
SENIOR 
TRANSPORT 
STUDY 

Katy handed out the RFP to show the importance of STC to the overall 

needs assessment. STC members should reach out to Wellington for 

their inclusion. The selected consultant will attend STC meetings in 

the future. There should be more representation from the east side of 

I-25. Members all discussed potential services the consultants should 

research, including the Liberty app, ITN, and the National Volunteer 

Transportation Centers.  

 
 
 

 
 



Member Updates 

CARCASSON There will be a candidate forum October 6 th at the Senior Center. 

WELLS 

Brian handed out a map of the Estes Park Shuttle, which is trying to 

go year-round. The town has researched 5310 funding. Estes Park is 

dealing with flood issues. 

SMITH 
Fort Collins is researching Sunday and night service for its budget, 

though it is unlikely to be funded. 

FLETCHER-
CARTER 

RAFT is working on a September Travel Training.  

THOMAS 
Thomas announced part of the Senior Wellness building will be 

devoted to the CSU Center of Aging. 

 

Next Meeting: Thursday, December 1, 2016 - 1:30 to 3:00pm  

Pathways Hospice/Long’s Peak Room - 305 Carpenter Road, Fort Collins 

ADJOURN Meeting adjourned at 3:04 p.m. 

 
 



 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Pathways Hospice - Long’s Peak Room - 305 Carpenter Rd. - Fort Collins, CO 

1st Thursday of every other month*  
1:30 p.m. – 3:00 p.m. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     February 4th 
March 3rd 
April 7th  
 

May 5th  
June 2nd  

     July 7th     
 

August 4th     
October 6th  
December 1st  

 

Regularly scheduled meetings of the STC may be canceled up to three days in advance of 

the meeting at the discretion of the STC Chair.  *For the most current meeting information 

please contact Alex Gordon at 970.416.2023 OR agordon@nfrmpo.org 

 

 

 

2016 
Senior Transportation Coalition Meeting Schedule 

mailto:agordon@nfrmpo.org

